
       HAREFIELD PLACE GOLF CLUB 
MINUTES WEDESDAY, 7th FEBRUARY 2018 

1.  PRESENT  
   

Mick Gallagher 
Scott Hartley 
Zaro Matev 

Andrew Pibworth 
Justin Moore 

Keith Neave  
Mick Dempsey 
 

   
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Anne James,  Steve Browne 
 
      
2  PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 Proposed by Mick Dempsey 
 Seconded by Justin Moore 
   
 
MATTERS ARISING 
3.1 There were no matter arising. 
 
   PROFESSIONALS/GREENKEEPERS/REINSTATEMENT 
4.1 Our thanks to the greenkeepers for their efforts keeping the course in good 

conditions under difficult weather conditions, and with heavy water problems 
on the 9th as usual 

4.2 We appreciate that the first stage, trimming  back one of the overhanging 
trees in front of the 5th tee, has been completed, so the tombstone has been 
restored to the normal position. We await further trimming of other trees on 
the left side of the fairway. What will happen about the damaged tree on the 
right of the 5th hole?.. 

4.3 We have requested more trimming back of the trees on the right of the 1st 
hole. 

 4.4 Hollow tining is scheduled for the 11th April, but is of course weather 
dependant. 

SECRETARY/TREASURER   
5.1  93 members but there are 39 not yet paid.  
5.2 £7058.61.76  in the bank as of January 1st 2018 (end of the Financial Year). 

Payment is due to the EGU and MCGU in the next month..  
5.3 Still no soil tests have been carried out on the course as yet, but another 3 

months notice of intent has been claimed. 
5.4 The Honour Boards have been brought up to date. The Trophies will be done 

this month 
 
CAPTAIN’S REPORT  
6.1 A match versus Haste Hill in April is to be arranged 
6.2 The Club will enter one team for the Clapham Common and one team for the 

Middlesex 6’s. comprising one pair each of low, medium and high handicaps. 
Teams will be selected on performance . 

6.3 The Club has a bye in the Daily Mail 1st round. 



6.4 Attempts are being made to arrange matches with Hillingdon G.C. and 
possibly Stockley Park G.C.  

6.6	 Justin Moore attended the NAPGC AGM. Ed Mitchell was re-elected as 
Secretary.	

  
SENIORS/MIDWEEK 
7.1 Nothing to report. 
 
COMPETITION SECRETARY/HANDICAP SECRETARY 
8.1 Handicaps are all up to date. No members awaiting a handicap. The hand 

over was completed very successfully 
8.2 Results are all up to date, including the Winter Eclectic. 
8.3 There are two more rounds to go in the Winter Eclectic. It will be run till the 

end of February. 
8.5 Whilst not perfect, the Cards are much better this month, Note, the Marker 

must also sign the card.  
 
JUNIOR SECTION 
9.1 Nothing to report this month. 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
10.1 The Committee welcomed Zaro Matev to the meeting and thanked him for 

volunteering to up-date the site. He presented his suggestions, which 
impressed the Committee with our thanks. 

10.2  It was agreed that Zaro will be the site administrator and also agreed that he 
will choose the most appropriate website provider. The Member site will 
require individual registration. 

10.3 The Committee were pleased to co-opt Zaro to the Committee. 
10.4 The Club has raised £475-05 for the charity commemorating the three boys 

killed recently who were at Harefield Academy School. Our thanks to all who 
contributed so generously. 

 
 
Next meeting will be Tuesday, 6th March 2018. 
 
 
 


